
From the Helm continued on page 2

BOARD ACTIONS

Interviewed the final four can-
didates for the General Manager 
position.

Approved the nomination of 
Todd Wallin to the Finance Com-
mittee.

Reviewed the progress on the 
Community Center revitalization 
project.

Conferred with legal counsel 
and conducted several hearings and 
imposed fines.

Approved Jack Sweeney, Gay 
Powers, Molly Fields and Redge 
Griffin as members of the 2006 
Nominating Committee.

Approved the nomination of 
Bill and Barbara Boyd to the Rec-
reation Committee.

Reviewed the status of the wa-
ter remediation project.

Reviewed the status of nego-
tiations with the South Coast Water 
District with regard to granting an 
easement at the Beach Bluff park-
ing lot.

Note: Copies of the General 
Session Minutes are available in the 
NSCA office for those wishing fur-
ther details.
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Editorial deadline for
the April issue
of the Seashore News
is March 17.
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▲

▲

FROM THE HELM

We have lots of things going on 
in the Shores right now. Here are 
four of them:

• We welcome Leo Riley as our 
new General Manger. He will start 
on March 1.

• The big lawsuit has been set-
tled. The plaintiff finally made an 
offer to settle and we’ve accepted 
that offer.

•  The Association has granted an 
easement to the South Coast Water 
District to put new sewer pipes under 
the second tier of the parking lot at 
the Beach Bluff. The sewer pump-
ing station, now underground near 
the second tier parking area, needs 
to be replaced. South Coast will 
run a line from our present pump-
ing station to a new station on the 
headlands property. The old pump 
station will be decommissioned in 
conjunction with the sewer work.
South Coast will install a drain for 
the foot shower which will be re-
located. They will install a potable 
water line at the Beach Bluff at no 
cost to the Association.

In April, South Coast will also 
install a larger sewer line along   

▲
▲

DANA POINT
CITY COUNCIL TV
2nd and 4th Thursday

Start 6:00 pm
Recess 6:30 pm
Resume 7:00 pm

THE RESULTS ARE IN!!(See page 2)
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Community Center Revitalization continued on page 3

FROM THE HELM continued The consensus:
First place: #3 - “Composite Sketch”,
 172 votes (53% of members
 voting.) 

Second place: #4 - “Classic Club”, 51 votes.

Third place: #2 - “Classic Mediterranean”,
 47 votes.

Fourthplace: “Early California”, 34 votes.

Fifth place (last): #1 - “Existing Style”, 21 votes.

The Revitalization Team thanks all of you who 
expressed your choice.

On February 15, the results of the preference poll 
were provided to the Board of Directors who voted to 
accept a proposal from Robert Boarders & Associates 
to commence design of the next phase of the revital-
ization, a new office building. The Boarders firm is 
renowned for their work on community buildings, the 
latest being the new large facility at Leisure World.

The work on this project will be extensive and 
include significant underground provisions for sewer 
lines and other utilities which will be designed for 
use in this stage as well as later building phases. Af-
ter NSCA input provided from our office users and 
information gathered at the recently held “Owners’ 
Public Hearings” has been transmitted to the archi-
tect, a schematic design will be rendered. Special 
attention will be paid to assure complete compliance 
with current building and safety codes as well as ADA 
requirements.

Timing for construction will depend on how 
quickly we can get established and obtain permits 
from the city. The city may well require submission to 
the Planning Commission or even to the City Council 
should controversy develop. Once through this task, 
plans will have to go through a plan check after which 
we will go out to bid. This entire process in the best 
case will require five months. It is likely that we will 
start demolition in the fall with construction of the 
new office, which is estimated to take three months, 
to follow.

The Revitalization Team will be providing input 
to the architect early on. Just as soon as preliminary 
sketches are available they will be displayed in the 
existing office window. Members’ input will be most 
important at that time. Meanwhile, don’t hesitate to 
call on the team member who lives in your neighbor-
hood. 

 Magellan Isle and up Cabrillo Isle to Pacific Coast 
Highway. They will repave, to our specifications, all 
the streets they dig up and the Beach Bluff parking 
areas.

• A second project in the custom home area is what 
we call water remediation. Natural underground water 
has existed in the Shores since before the community 
was started over thirty years ago. 

The very wet weather we had last winter exac-
erbated these long-standing problems and made us 
realize we must prepare for the next wet winter. The 
seepage has resulted in the lifting of sections of paving 
in the custom homes and Beach Bluff parking. Our 
planned paving project in this area is scheduled for 
the fall of this year. Before we can repave, we must 
take care of the seepage.

A geotechnical engineer has developed a cor-
rective plan for the area. Beginning in April of this 
year, underground drain lines will be installed on the 
southern sections of Cabrillo Isle and Magellan Isle 
to capture the underground water and direct it into the 
South Coast sanitary sewer; this plan also requires the 
removal of saturated soil under the southern section 
of Cabrillo Isle and an area near the Breakers Isle 
Gate.

This project should take about a month. Traffic 
disruption and limited access to certain homes on Ca-
brillo Isle will be required. All impacted homeowners  
will be given advance notice. We’ll try to minimize 
problems. We appreciate your understanding as this 
important project progresses.

Jerry Milner
NSCA President 

COMMUNITY CENTER
REVITALIZATION

The results are in!! Balloting for the preference of 
the architectural style to be featured in the revitalized 
NSCA Community Center complex are in. Ballots 
were tabulated on February 14. Six weeks of balloting 
by members resulted in a clear choice. A total of 325 
valid members voted in the process.

All articles submitted for publication to the 
Seashore News must include the author’s name 
and a phone number.

Articles not in compliance will not be pub-
lished. Thank you for your cooperation.
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COMMUNICATION
The photo above was submitted to the Com-

munication Committee for the Seashore News. We 
encourage you to submit photos of club activities. 
You are encouraged to submit news of new births in 
the neighborhood. As you will see in the following 
article, we want community news to come from you, 
as well as to you.

Beginning in the April edition of the Seashore 
News, there will be a column (written by Barbara 
Milner) spotlighting members of our community. 
The person or persons of the month may be someone 
new, someone who has done something special, or 
someone who couldn’t get away from her when she 
was asking questions. If you know someone who you 
feel would make an interesting story, young people 
in the community as well as adults, call Barbara 443-
2911. Soooooo, watch for the first edition of MEET 
YOUR NEIGHBOR.

COMMUNITY CENTER REVITALIZATION CONTINUED:

COMMITTEE REPORTS
MAINTENANCE

Projects Completed:
• Emergency repairs to mitigate the water drainage 
problem behind properties on Amundsen and Tasman 
Bays.
• Expanded maintenance coverage on weekends 
from 6:00 am to 2:00 pm. 
• Provided cost estimate to install vinyl railing on 
stairs from Sidney Bay to Niguel Shores Drive.

Pending Projects:
• Community Center Revitalization Project.
• Street overlay project.
• Water remediation project on Magellan, Cabrillo, 
and Niguel Shores Drive.
• Working with Landscape Committee to develop 
and electronically map all elements of the communi-
ty’s common area irrigation system.
• SCWD to identify source of the water leak along 
Stonehill.
• Installation of water sump pump at the bottom of 
Lateen.
• Villas stairs to Sea Terrace II.
• Redesign of handicap entrance to pool.

Committee Reports continued on page 4
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COMMITTEE REPORTS CONTINUED:

TEAM MEMBERS:
MEMBER   PHONE   NEIGHBORHOOD
Baskin, Frieda 661-3521 Sea Terrace II
Christiansen, Jack (Deputy Leader) 248-1962 Atlantic Gardens
Crook, Dave (Staff)* 493-0122 Staff
Dohner, Roy 489-9385 Broadmoor
Dougherty, John 958-3451 Berkus
Dedrick, Martin 489-8343 Shores Gardens, East
Eissfeldt, Skip* (General Manager) 493-0122 NSCA General Manager
Enis, Suzanne 661-7607 Shores Gardens, West
Evans, George* 661-3248 Sea Terrace I
Johnson, Sam 661-2818 Shores Gardens, East
Johnston, Don (Leader)* 248-7148 Custom
McKeehan, Sue 496-3357 Breaker’s Isle
Moon, Marilyn 443-1453 Custom
O Brien, Pat 661-4418 Villas
Ontiveros, Dave 661-5091 Atlantic Gardens
Printz,  Carl 493-2040 Sea Terrace I

*non voting

Womens Golf meeting February 2006
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Club News continued on page 5

MENS CLUB
The Mens Club of Niguel Shores meets the first and 

third Tuesdays of each month at 8:00 am in the multi-
purpose room. Each meeting includes a “homemade” 
breakfast, excellent fellowship, a short business meeting 
and an interesting guest speaker.

The speaker on March 7th will be Sue Hall, man-
ager of the senior advocacy program at Saddleback 
Memorial Medical Center. She will clarify the new, 
confusing Medicare drug plan and show us how to 
pay less for our prescriptions.

RECREATION

COMMITTEE REPORTS CONTINUED:

NIGUEL SHORES CRUISE

TIME TO SIGN UP
FOR THE MAY 22 DEPARTURE

CALL DON BEAVER FOR DETAILS
493-7430

NIGUEL SHORES
BUS TRIP TO THE
PALM SPRINGS FOLLIES
WHEN: WED., MARCH 29

TRAFFIC AND SAFETY

Entry Gate Signs: As you have probably noticed, 
new signs have been installed at all the entry gates. 
Many thanks to Steve Leonard who spent a lot of 
time and effort to make this happen. Our entry gates 
are now first class, just like our community.

Rule 6407-1: In the future, if you are consider-
ing purchasing a vehicle or registering an existing 
vehicle with the intent to obtain a pass to park it in 
the community, you need to be aware of the restric-
tions contained in this rule. The rule states that a ve-
hicle may be given a barcode and parked in view, 
provided that it is used on a day-to-day basis and that 
the vehicle does not exceed a 145-inch wheel base 
dimension and 85 inches overall height dimension 
(including roof-mounted appurtenances). This rule is 
being strictly enforced.

Mariner Gate: Our gate officers have reported 
that motorcycles are entering the community via 
resident lane by accelerating around the car after the 
gate arm has been raised, but before the car reaches 
the swing gate. This is a VERY dangerous practice, 
as the motorcycle appears out of nowhere and cuts in 
front of the entering car. Your help in identifying the 
individuals would be appreciated.

The VANDALISM continues:
• The spa continues to have soap in it requiring it 

to be drained and scrubbed.
• Coach lamps are an ongoing target especially 

along the Windjammer slope toe.
These senseless acts are causing everyone un-

necessary time and expenditures.

TREE VIEW BLOCKAGE
We have nothing to comment on. Last month we 

had no complaints or blockage issues. Thank you for 
your efforts to comply to the rules that make the com-
munity a beautiful place to live.

CLUB NEWS
Springtime brings us a new season with Angel 

baseball. Be sure to attend the March 21 meeting, 
when a representative from the Angel organization 
will explain all the exciting controversy going on in 
Anaheim.

We invite all men of the community to hear our 
speakers and consider participating in the Mens Club 
meetings, golf, and many other outside activities. If 
you are not a member, please come and visit us. Be 
our guest and sample the fellowship. 

CANCELLED

LANDSCAPE
Thank you for your cooperation in picking up your 

animal droppings. There has been an improvement but 
all pet owners need to do their part.

Niguel Shores currently has a large infestation 
of rats. Therefore, a pest controller is being used to 
eliminate them. The product used is not dangerous to 
pets; however it is encouraged that pet food not be left 
outside as this attracts the rats.
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WEDNESDAY BRIDGE

Newcomers are welcome to join us for bridge ev-
ery Wednesday at the Community Center. For play in 
March call Helen Stevenson 661-1883 or Edie Tisch 
496-0404. Winners since last Seashore News:

Jan. 18 Feb. 1
1. Marion Evans 1. Marion Evans
2. Regina Brevik 2. Regina Brevik
3. Robbie Wolff 3. Gloria Thrailkill

Jan. 25 Feb. 8
1. Dorothy Horany 1. Marion Evans
2. Shirley Heimstaedt 2. Dorothy Horany
 3. Regina Brevik

 Feb. 15
 1. Helen Campbell
 2. Marion Evans
 3. Regina Brevik

WOMENS CLUB

The Womens Club of Niguel Shores will meet for 
their monthly luncheon on Thursday, March 9, at noon 
in the Community Center.

If you have ever wondered how home magazines 
get those delectable looking pictures for their food 
ads and their recipes – all of which make your mouth 
water – you may get the answer at our March meeting. 
Our speaker will be a Niguel Shores resident, Denise 
Stillman, who for the past 16 years has been in the 
business of “food styling.” She presents foods to be 
photographed for commercials, magazines, packaging, 
and print ads for such clients as Quaker Oats, Lawry’s, 
Knudsen’s, and Borden’s. Bon Appetit!

Reservations are necessary so please call Betty 
Steinwinter at 240-4462 if you have not been contacted 
by phone by Monday, March 6, to make your reserva-
tion. Please join us for this interesting meeting.

The Womens Club Board will meet at President 
Carol Yocom’s home at 3:00 pm, Thursday, March 2.

CLUB NEWS CONTINUED:

GARDEN CLUB

Please join us on a field trip to Fusanos’ Nursery 
in Laguna Beach on March 20. Cristan Fusano, former 
staff horticulturist for Rogers Gardens, has transformed 
the nursery into a garden version of a specialty bou-
tique, stocked with high quality, unusual items, and 
a magnificent selection of plants. We will learn about 
French Kitchen Gardens - or Potager - which is the art 
of growing herbs and vegetables in containers. A tasting 
of foods combined with herbs will be available.

Lunch will follow at Las Brisas in Laguna Beach 
for those interested members. A gratuity of 15% will 
be included in the bill. Please reserve a place for the 
field trip and lunch by March 10 with Ann Strauss at 
khoisan@cox.net or by phone at 481-9766.

We will meet at Niguel Shores parking lot at 9:30 
am, to carpool to Fusanos’ Nursery.

Thanks to Linda Koppang for arranging for Steve 
Kawarantani as the January speaker. He gave us a 
fascinating demonstration and discussion on growing 
bonsai.

Sign up sheets will be available for making reserva-
tions for the district meeting/luncheon April 3 at Orange 
Coast College, including tour of the gardens and green 
houses. Make a $25 check payable to Orange County 
District. You may contact the president, Francine Stout 
at 248-7627 in this regard.

Residents interested in joining the Garden Club 
may contact membership chairperson, Debbie Hanson 
at 493-7315.

Club News continued on page 6

PAGE TURNERS
Page Turners will meet on March 27 at 10:00 am 

at the home of Wanda Bunker, 23881 Coral Bay. Linda 
Ross will lead the discussion of The Water is Wide by 
Pat Conroy, and Margaret Fisher will provide refresh-
ments. The two remaining books scheduled for this 
year are The Birth of Venus by Sarah Dunant and The 
Mermaid Chair by Sue Monk Kidd. Members will 
bring book suggestions for next year to the June 26 
meeting. Page Turners meets on the fourth Monday of 
each month, September through June, and welcomes 
new members.  Please call Marion Evans, 661-3248, 
if you would like to participate.

Tie
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Sports News continued on page 7

WOMENS GOLF

Fun Day for Niguel Shores Women Golfers will 
be Monday, March 13, as usual, on the second Mon-
day of the month. Golf captains for the day will be 
Barbara Brabeck, 493-9399 and Liz Kelsch, 661-
5802. The hostesses for lunch will be May Gramer, 
248-1272, and “Weezy” Thornton, 715-2107. Nine 
holes of golf at Aliso Creek Golf Course will be fol-
lowed by lunch and a short meeting in the Niguel 
Shores multi-purpose room. If your name is not on 
the sign-up sheet for golf and/or lunch, please call a 
golf captain or a lunch hostess.

MENS GOLF

Twenty-seven Mens Club golfers teed off at the 
world famous San Juan Hills Course early February 
14 and actually finished the round. First place team 
honors went to Dave Ontiveros, Al Thome, and Boyd 
Van Ness, followed by Tom McNicholas, Gary Kat-
suki, and Peter Rask. Third place honors went to Bob 
Scott, Charlie Clark, Jerry Koppang, and Mac Brown. 
Barry Daniel and Mike Basking won the Lachel Clos-
est-to-the-pin awards. The March schedule takes us 
to Aliso Viejo and Meadow Lake.

Quote for the month: “If you are afraid a full shot 
might reach the green while the foursome ahead of 
you is still putting out, you have two options. You can 
immediately shank a lay-up or you can wait ‘til the 
green is clear and top the ball halfway there.”

CLUB NEWS CONTINUED:

SPORTS NEWS

POTLUCK
Don your green and join us on Sunday, March 19 at 

6:00 pm in the multi-purpose room for a St. Patrick’s 
potluck, Irish music, and a bit of March Madness. 
Committee members will call everyone on the list 
with the details. Newcomers are especially encour-
aged to join us. Call a committee member listed and 

choose to bring a salad, hot dish, or dessert. We ask 
that you bring your own eating utensils and beverage, 
wine, cocktail, etc. Nibbles and ice are provided. A $1 
per person donation is accepted at the door.

A-E  Marcia and Bob Enger 248-0161
F-O  Helen and Doug Campbell 496-4230
P-Z   Pat and Jack Broering 493-6739

New members are welcome to the group. Three 
guests played with the group last month, and their 
names are on the sign-up sheet to play again this 
month. A telephone call to one of the ladies listed 
above...that’s all it takes...to have a ‘Fun Day’ with 
Niguel Shores women golfers.

In February, on a beautiful day for golf, the fol-
lowing golfers were winners:

Low Gross: May Gramer
Low Net: Liz Kelsch
Low Putts: Irene McDonald,
 May Gramer (tie)
Longest Drive: Pauline Ross
Closest to-the-pin #6: Carolyn Hughes
Closest to-the- pin #8: Linda Ross
Mystery Game winners: May Gramer,
 Sally Lee Howd,
 Liz Kelsch,
 Bev Longfield

LADIES TENNIS

All women are invited to come join Ladies Tennis 
every Thursday at 8:00 am on courts 3 and 4. You can 
come anytime you are free to play. There are several 
times a year when we also go out for lunch. Just 50 
cents gives you an opportunity to meet other tennis 
players and have fun! You don’t need to bring any 
balls - that’s what the money is for.

WATER AEROBICS
Why not do something for yourself - be a part of 

a fun group while toning up your body? An added 



NEIGHBORHOOD ADS

Luxurious big island condo. Kona surf and Racquet 
Club. Call Lillian Snodgrass (562) 696-0275. 

Bicycle, red Peugeot ATB - 21” frame, 18 speed, new 
tires, recent service $35 OBO. Call 487-7879.

For rent on Perth Bay, beach access, ocean view, 3 
B/R - 2 bath, 2-story, remodeled, garage, multiple 
months only. (435) 513-0779.

Dark oak dining set, very good condition. Eight 
chairs plus china cabinet with beveled glass, felt 
lined drawers and table protector pads. $2,500 or 
best offer. Call Tim at 496-2032.

Items for Seashore News ads must be submitted by the 17th 
of the month except in Feb., Nov. and Dec. when they are 
due on the 15th of the month. Include a check payable to 
NSCA, $3 for a maximum of 30 words. Advertisers must 
fill out a form available at the Association office. Neither 
NSCA nor the Seashore News assumes responsibility or 
liability for quality of goods advertised. See Rule 5525.
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DISASTER PREPAREDNESS
A number of residents have responded to the chal-

lenge in the December issue of the Seashore News of 
how prepared we really are to cope with a natural or 
man-made disaster.

Replies included placing individual backpacks 
for each member of the family (a three-day supply of 
food, water, clothes, medication etc.) in a closet near 
the front door; keeping empty trash cans with wheels 
for transporting heavy supplies such as gallons of 
water or blankets; storing some of the above always 
in their car for those who travel to work on a regular 
basis and are away from home most of the day.

It is gratifying to know that our community takes 
responsibility for disaster preparedness seriously.

Our annual Disaster Preparedness meeting 
will be in early April. We hope that many of you can 
attend this update and then participate in the actual 
drill. The date of both events will be announced in 
the April issue.

Thank you for your participation.
Gerlinde Duffy

NSCA Disaster Preparedness Coordinator

SPORTS NEWS CONTINUED:

“bonus” is the voluntary critiquing of current movies 
that take place weekly.

Dippy Dolphins, the water aerobics class in 
Niguel Shores, welcomes both men and women. The 
class is taught by Susan Foltz, accredited through the 
Arthritis Foundation.

Meeting time is 9:30 am to 10:30 am Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday at the community pool. Fee 
required.

NEW STRETCH AND TONE CLASS
Leslie Davis will teach the “Harris method” of fit-

ness training in this ongoing course. Pursue a healthy 
lifestyle by integrating a high-functioning body with 
a positive attitude! In this program you will benefit 
from stretching and breathing exercises in a mod-

erately strenuous workout. Sculpt, tone, and build 
muscle while having fun and uplifting your spirit! 
Special attention will be paid to injury prevention and 
flexibility. Please bring a towel, a pair of 2-3 lb. hand 
weights and water. Fee required.
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To place an ad call the NSCA office at 493-0122.

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES

Ian Huxtable
“Lives in Niguel Shores”
Kitchen/Bathroom Remodels,

Custom Entertainment Centers,
House water monitoring Systems
and General Home improvements

949 466 5921

DANA POINT
HISTORICAL SOCIETY

D A N A   P O I N T
HISTORICAL
S O C I E T Y

March 4-5 & 11-12
Festival of Whales
Museum Open House
1:00 – 4:00 pm and
Booth at the Street Fair

March 27 at 7:00 pm
Don Hansen long-time owner of Dana Wharf
Sport Fishing in the Harbor will speak in the

Community House
24642 San Juan Avenue, Dana Point

The public is welcome.

Visit our Web site at
www.danapointhistorical.org

Call 248-8121 for more information

TOWN CENTER SUBCOMMITTEE
The next date for this important group is a meet-

ing on March 2 at 5:00 pm in the Council Chamber. 
The purpose of this Subcommittee is to research and 
discuss the various elements involved in improving 
the Town Center and to make recommendations to the 
City Council about proposed changes.

All interested residents should attend these meet-
ings to learn about proposed plans and speak to the 
subject if wishing to contribute ideas to those plans. 
Everyone is welcome.

DANA POINT COASTAL ARTS
Marine Artist Robert Lyn Nelson will have a

special showing of his original paintings and make 
personal appearances at the Dana Arts Plaza

during the Festival of Whales
March 4-5 and 11-12

Dana Point Theater Company will present
A Whale of a Play in a Day

on March 11 at 8:00 pm
upstairs at the Dana Arts Plaza

Phone for reservations: 291-5083

Dana Arts Plaza
34118 Pacific Coast Highway

Dana Point
Check the Web site for details:

www.dpcoastal arts.org 



BOB KELLY
CONSTRUCTION CO.

 Jack Thomas
23811 Ionian Bay (949) 661-1919

Monarch Beach • CA 92629 Fax 661-8554

Exterior & Interior
Free Estimates

Lic. no. 386182
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R O O F I N G

(949) 661-8985 Lic. No.
 553968

 Bonded
33132 Acapulco Dr. Liability Insurance
Dana Point, CA 92629 Workman’s Comp.

Tracy Bovee, Owner

NIGUEL SHORES RESIDENTS PROUDLY
SERVING THE COMMUNITY

FOR OVER 30 YEARS

STATE  LIC. #372535

MAJOR REMODELING & DESIGN
Working & living in Niguel Shores for 28 yrs.

(949) 496-6599
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Please tell these advertisers that you saw their ad in the Seashore News.

NSCA DIRECTORY
NIGUEL SHORES COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

33654 Niguel Shores Drive, Monarch Beach, CA 92629
Office 949/493-0122   Fax 949/831-0116

BOARD OF DIRECTORS    NSCA STAFF
Jerry Milner    President                  Skip Eissfeldt General Manager
Dick Johns  1st Vice-president Ivy Hsia Controller
Don Johnston    2nd Vice-president Karen Decker Community Relations Manager
George Evans     Secretary Dave Crook Maintenance Manager
Gretchen Rask   Chief Financial Officer Eva Curtis Administrative Assistant
  Kevyn Sweningson Receptionist 
  George Cooley Maintenance Staff
                 Dave Smith        Maintenance Staff
                 
  
        
NSCA COMMITTEES      CHAIRPERSONS       MEETINGS
Architectural Control Bill Rosecrans / Rob Rifkin (acting) 1:00 pm, 1st and 3rd Thursdays 
Communication Rotating See Calendar 
Webmaster Bernie Fornadley    
Finance Marcy McNulty See Calendar   
Landscape Donna Rosecrans (acting)       3:00 pm, 2nd Monday   
Maintenance Roy Dohner / Dave Ontiveros 9:00 am, 3rd Friday  
Recreation Rotating 1:30 pm, 4th Wednesday  
Traffic and Safety Martin Dedrick  9:30 am, 3rd Wednesday  
Tree View Blockage Hal Therolf 1:00 pm, 2nd and 4th Mondays

  

OTHER ORGANIZATIONS
Sea Terrace Townehomes Assoc. I Sea Terrace Townehomes Assoc. II Womens Club
Norb Berberich, President   George Traver, President Carol Yocom, President
Don Beaver, 1st Vice-president Adrienne Ruben, 1st Vice-president Mens Club 
Carl Printz,  2nd Vice-president Pat Long, 2nd Vice-president Norb Berberich, President
Marion Evans, Treasurer Colin Cato, Treasurer Family Club
Eric Ackermann, Secretary Karla Sanders, Secretary Gay Powers, President  
  Garden Club    
  Francine Stout, President 

 Seashore News
Published monthly by the Niguel Shores Community Association and distributed without charge to the members as a means of keep-
ing residents informed of NSCA Board actions and community activities and to encourage participation in community affairs.  

Editors - Ceacy Johns / Hope Luedeke
Editorial Staff - Communication Committee

Collating – Shirley Smith
Distribution – Dan Johnson

The Communication Committee expends all reasonable effort to confirm the accuracy of statements in the Seashore News but as-
sumes no responsibility for errors, omissions of fact or use of material that might be offensive in some way.
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